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Objective


Positive Findings


To provide an evidenced based assessment of the strengths and areas for development of the partnership approach to working with Looked After Children.


Recommendations


Information sharing is happening regularly between agencies


Areas for Development


Staff supervision does not always take place within agency defined timescales


The Local Authority to undertake a dip sampling exercise of the intial information provided to foster carers/private and voluntary providers by 11.04.2019 








Case notes are generally concise and are child/young person focussed


There is evidence of good multi-agency working benefitting children and young people.





Early warning signs of safeguarding concerns were identified, recorded, assessed, and responded to appropriately


Care assessment, plans and interventions are of high quality


Children are involved in their plans and can contribute to decisions made about them


There is evidence of progress in understanding and responding to diversity needs


Objectives and actions in plans are not always SMART, leading to a lack of clarity around outcomes


Drift can cause a delay in interventions for some children and young people, meaning an increased potential for them to be exposed to risk unneccesarily


Chronologies were not always up to date and did not accurately reflect significant events in a child/young person's life


In some cases, permanence was not achieved quickly resulting in upheaval and stress for children.


Transition work within children's services was good, but from children to adult services less so and can be too hurried, leading to stress for young people.





Policies and Procedures Subgroup to create a task and finish group to refresh the LSCB Escalation Policy and disseminate to partners by 05.12.2018


The LSCB to create a repository of guides on their website, including diversity guidance,  and proactively seek information to link practitioners and service users to resources by 31.12.18.


The Local Authority to report back to E&Q with a summary of the results of their chronology audit activity on 11.04.2019


A multi-agency task and finish group to develop a Signs of Safety case recording template by 31.3.19


The LSBC to produce a 'One Minute Guide' focussing on the voice of carers by 05.12.2018


The E&Q Subgroup to monitor the implementation of receommendations (a) and (e) from the CSE briefing report received at CSCB in June 2018, and to receive an action plan by 31.03.2019 from both Board Chairs.


